
Hawk News

June Events
6/1- Kindergarten Concert at 1:30 p.m. in 
the auditorium

6/1- Grade 4 f ield trip- YMCA Camp

6/4-  NYS Science Test -Written Section- 
Gr. 4

6/5- NYS Science Test Make-Ups- Gr.4

6/6-  PTO  Meeting  @ 4:00 p.m. in Library

6/7- Grade 6 to AJHS- Tour- 10:00 a.m.

6/7- Grade 5 f ield trip- Skaneateles YMCA

6/7- Grade 6 Dance @ AJHS- 6:00-8:00 
p.m.

6/8- Kindergarten Fieldtrip- Rosamond 
Gifford Zoo

6/11- Carol's Games Gr. 6 @ AJHS

6/14- Grade 3 f ieldtrip - MOST

6/15- Activity Day Grades K-5. Schedule 
will follow

6/15- Grade 6 f ieldtrip- Wonderworks- 
Destiny Mall- Syracuse

6/18- Moving Up Night Gr. 6 @ 6:00 p.m. 
@ AJHS

6/20- Last Day for Students- Dismissal @ 
noon
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Herman Ave.

Fr om  t he   Pr incipal 's  Desk... 

Herman Ave. Elementary    2 N. Herman Ave.  Auburn NY 13021  315.255.8680

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

The warm weather is here and summer is nearly upon us! 
As a principal this is my favorite part of the year. We 
already had a few big events that were really well 
attended. For the f irst t ime ever our spring concert was 
outdoors and the weather cooperated making it a great 
experience for everyone. Also, our Multicultural Art and 
Spring Learning Fair was a huge success. What makes 
these events successful is your participation in them. 
When parents are very involved with their children?s 
schools, everyone benefits!   

Now that June is upon us, we stil l have some really cool 
events on the horizon. If  you have a Kindergarten student 
don?t miss their graduation. I?ve watched the kids rehearse 
and they have something special just for you! Our Activity 
Day is fast approaching and the committee has been 
planning a really fun day for all.   

Thank you for everything you have done to support your 
child this year. As I said before, the more you?re involved, 
the better we are at doing our jobs here at Herman 
Avenue Elementary. 

Sincerely,
 
Ronald Gorney   



 SCHOOL NEWS

M ulticul tural  A rt & Spring Learning Fai r  
This year marked our 17th Mul t icul tural  Art  & Spring Learning Fair that took place on 
Thursday, May 17, 2018 from 6:00-7:30 p.m. at Herman Ave. Elementary School. Excellent job 
to all of the staff  and students who participated in any way!! Our school show was a huge 
success. We had over 900 students along with family and community members who attended 
the show.  

We enjoyed: Kindergarten- Ms. Siddall?s Kindergarten singing in French, artwork inspired 
from the countries of China, Japan, Egypt, Mexico, USA. 

Attendees of the show experienced: student art created by every student in the entire school, 
Learning Fair projects, Science Fair projects, games, 2 new murals in the garden, creating a 
Love Rock, planting f lowers with Lowes and in the garden with Mrs. Zimmer, food, Absolute 
Dance, McDonald School of Irish Step and much more.  

A special  thanks goes out  to al l  of  the performers, World Language Department & high 
school  students, Mrs. Crosby, Mrs. Zimmer, Mrs. Pesarchick, Mrs. Messina, Mr. Gorney, Mrs. 
Stanton, Mrs. Mulvaney, Whit ing?s Wal lpaper & Paints, Lowes, Mesa Grande, PTO and al l  
staf f . Without your hard work and effort, our show would not be such an enormous success 
each year. Thanks to all for doing a fantastic job, as always!! 

Mrs. Zimmer 's first grade class had fun prepping the garden soil and getting it ready for 
planting. They especially enjoyed finding worms and other garden bugs in the soil!

Gardening at  Herm an Ave.



 

 

As of  July 1, 2018, the mandated years for heal th exams and screenings wil l  change. In 
addition, only the approved NYS School Health Examination Form may be used to document 
health exams to provide consistency across the state. This form will be available in the 
coming months. 

 HEALTH NEWS

Specif ically, the following changes will be enacted:     

-  Health examinations will be required in grades Pre K or K, 1, 3, 5, 7, 9, and 11. 
- Vision screening for distance and near vision acuity will be required within 6 months of admission to 

school and in grades Pre K or K, 1, 3, 5, 7, and 11. 
- Hearing screening will be required within 6 months of admission to school and in grades Pre K or K, 1, 

3, 5, 7, and 11. 
- Scoliosis screening will be required in grades 5 and 7 for girls and grade 9 for boys.  

Parents should plan now to have physical exams coincide with the new required grade levels.

 Please plan ahead and make your doctor appointments now for immunizations required for school entry. 

*** ALL Kindergarten students requirements were mailed to incoming students. 

*** ALL 6th grade students are required to have a Tdap vaccine. 

***ALL 7th grade students are required to have a Meningococcal vaccine. 

PE Sum m er  News
Don't forget to get your exercise this summer! Use the calendar below for some fun outdoor activities. 

         Please rem ind your  child t o br ing t heir  sneakers for  PE class!



CLASSROOM NEWS

Third grade classes studied butterf l ies, their l ife cycle and metamorphosis.   Each 
student was given a caterpillar to observe as it grew and formed a chrysalis.  The young 
butterf l ies are now hatching!  The children in Mrs. Tabone's class can be seen in the 
photos below observing the dif ferent parts of the butterf ly. Third grade students will be 
participating in a butterf ly videoconference in the library. Students will learn about the 
monarch butterf ly and its long-distance migrations.

Mrs. Zimmer 's class has hermit crabs in their classroom. What else would a hermit crab climb on in 
first grade, but Legos?!

For Memorial Day, students placed red, white, and blue pinwheels in the front lawn of Herman Ave. 
Elementary to honor those that have served our country.



Sum m er  Reading and STEM
Mrs. Crosby's library classes have been learning about computer coding. Many classes practiced 
their coding skills using Ozobots as can be seen below. Our community offers many STEM learning 
opportunities over the summer. Check online at Cayuga Community College for summer camp 
offerings as well as Seymour Library programs.

It is important for students to continue practicing their reading skills over the 
summer. The library will be having a Book Swap for students to bring in "gently 
used" books from home and swap them with other books that have been 
brought in. It 's a great way for students to have a book that is "new" to them to 
read over the summer.  

Once school is out, Seymour Library will be hosting a "Discover Summer" 
program during July and August. Seymour Library will again be hosting the 
Storywalk at Hoopes Park as well. Make sure to stop by Seymour Public Library 
to see ALL they have to offer. Find out information about Seymour Library on 
Facebook, Instagram or their website at www.seym our library.org.

SUMMER FUN

PTO Corner
As we enter into the last month of school, the PTO would like to thank everyone for their 

continued support at the fundraisers and events this school year. We hope you all enjoyed 

the Multicultural Art and Spring Learning Fair last month. 

This month, we are looking forward to class field trips and Activity Day. The PTO is look ing 

for  donat ions of  wat er  and supplies for  Act ivit y Day. Please consider  helping out  by 

going t o ht t p:/ / signup.com /go/sveNZgm  and sign up t o m ake a donat ion.

The election of PTO officers will take place at the June 6th PTO meeting at 4pm in the library.

Hope to see you there!


